NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE FY 2025 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN FOR THE CDBG, HOME, ESG, AND HOPWA PROGRAMS
Notice is hereby given by the City of Pittsburgh, Allegheny County, PA that it will hold a public hearing on Wednesday, October 23, 2024 at 1:00 p.m., prevailing time. The location of the public hearing will be City Council Building, 414 Grant Street, 5th Floor, City Council Chambers, Pittsburgh, PA 15219.  The building is handicapped accessible through the Ross Street entrance. If special arrangements need to be made to accommodate persons with disabilities and/or persons with Limited English Proficiency (LEP), translation services, to be able to participate in the public hearing or comment on the FY 2025 Annual Action Plan, please email community.development@pittsburghpa.gov or via phone at (412) 255-2667 or the TDD number is 711, by Friday, October 18, 2024.
The purpose of this meeting is to gather information for the City’s Annual Action plan for FY 2025, with the City must submit to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) for the four federal grant programs: Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME Investment Partnerships (HOME), Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG), and Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS (HOPWA). Residents are also invited to share comments on the housing, community and economic development, and fair housing needs in the City.
In order to obtain the views of residents, public agencies and other interested parties, the City of Pittsburgh has placed the 2025 draft Capital Budget online for comment at pittsburghpa.gov/omb/budgets-reports. Information will be available for review for a period of at least 15 days. Written or verbal public comments will be received until 4:00 P.M. on Friday, October 25, 2024.
All interested persons, groups, and organizations are encouraged to attend this public hearing and will be given the opportunity to present oral or written testimony concerning the proposed plan and use of FY 2025 Federal funds. To provide comments, please email community.development@pittsburghpa.gov or via phone at (412) 255-2667. Written comments may be addressed to the City of Pittsburgh’s Office of Management and Budget (OMB), Community Development Division, attention Mr. Kelly L. Russell, Assistant Director/Labor Compliance Officer, 414 Grant Street, Room 501, Pittsburgh, PA 15219.
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